Meeting date: 	Monday, July 21st , 2014
Meeting time: 	 5:30 pm at Clementine restaurant
Directors present were Jason Burch, Kyle Lawrence, Richie Vaughn, Jack Broaddus, Mike Bowen, and Suzi Carter, Ben Sandel, Misty Tilson.  Marcia Lamphier was present in her co-treasurer role.
Minutes were reviewed from the June Meeting.  Mike Bowen moved to accept the minutes, seconded by Ben Sandel, approved by all.
The June financials were reviewed by the board.  The board reviewed Marcia’s checking account report.  The board reviewed the financial spreadsheets. 

Kyle gave a membership update.  Down a few “unique” memberships. The total is up to 792 but this is due to people adding family members.  We are seeing people registering for the century and gaining a few memberships.  We have had some good growth since April.  

Old Business:

· City Council Candidate forum.  Dates are being finalized.   Copying the format and style of last time.  Working with a community group to make sure the forum is more accessible to members of the community.  Everything is moving forward.  Invitations will go out to candidates in the next couple of weeks (already have an informal verbal agreement from each).

· Jack Broaddus gave an update on the insurance search.  He secured a quote $2 million general aggregate policy excluding attorneys’ fees.  He reviewed several further details regarding the policy.  This policy was an individual policy instead of a group policy.  The cost will be about $3,116 per year.  This covers general trailwork and other riding/existing.  If we have an event, we are supposed to make a notice to the agency so that the insurers understand the details.  (Prior IMBA coverage was $2 million).  This policy covers the gap exposed by the loss of the IMBA policy.  Kyle Lawrence made a motion to acquire this insurance, seconded by Jason Burch, and approved by all. 

· Board goals.  We have failed to put our board goals on the website as an act of transparency to our membership.  Our current list is a little rough and needs to be refined.  Ben volunteered to help Suzi on this list and, together, they will work on this list.

· Mini-grants: safe routes to school.  We have news that there were a few grants left to give out.  Discussion centered around the bikes we gave out and it appeared that we gave some tractions.  Last year bikes were bought (spread around) at Mark’s, Mole Hill, and SBC.  The board agreed that we may want to add a little more “SVBC” branding to the event.  The board agreed that we want to continue the program for the next year.  

· Caution Cyclists Signs:  Everyone agreed that we want the signs. The question is how many.  A suggestion was made to ask some of the rides (Gran Fondo, Shenandoah Mountain Touring, etc..) if they wanted to donate some money towards the signs so that we could get a few more.  Kyle said he would reach out to these other ride organizations and solicit some help as well as proceed with purchasing the signs.

· Ritchie gave an update on the High school Mountain biking.  For the next two years, all of the schools are going to have a consolidated team (one coach).  At the end of that time period, each school must have their own coach.  The organizers are looking for help (strong rider to ride with the students, help with practices, volunteer organization, promote, etc…)  The question is, can we be an information conduit for the event since it will be a separate event.  

New Business:
· The board discussed a mini-grant for Safe Routes to school.  The decision was made a couple of years ago that, if a school purchased bikes from a bike shop, the SVBC would match the purchase (1 bike limit).  The board agreed that it was a good idea to proceed with a request that just came in regarding this opportunity. 
· The board then discussed the terms, limits, and extensions associated with these.  The board agreed that we should correctly write the bylaw that we are changing and document the process to meet all necessary standards: vote on the terms (with an agreed to understanding) at the next meeting.

· Kyle asked if anyone was interested in attending the Alliance Leadership Retreat this coming September 5-8.  

· Kyle opened a discussion regarding the community incubation fund that was discussed at the April 2013 board meeting.  The board discussed organizing this effort and how we approach this type of thing.  There were no action items decided during the meeting but the general consensus was that we should pursue a definition or a direction of this fund.

· Ritchie discussed the high school mountain bike teams that are developed and sanctioned by the Harrisonburg school system.    

· Massanutten Day and Weekly passes are online.  This should be a good source of income well for the club’s initiative at Massanutten.

· Group ride brainstorming:  maybe apply the League accepted A through D rating system.  Maybe take a picture of the group rides and post them on the ride descriptions.  Consider unique names for each ride.  


Committee Reports:


· Trailwork grant is 90% there.  Finalized at the end of August.  It doesn’t look like we’ll have any projects on the ground until Spring (second grant extension, not the third grant).  This could have budget implications 

· County bicycle plan is moving along.  The MPO and County are moving forward with their plans well.  Likely finished by year end, with (hopeful) approval in early 2015.
 
· City Bluestone trail is under construction and finished by December.  There’s been a lot good coverage in the media regarding it.  The most expensive (difficult) parts have been recently complete.  Suzi made a comment that this would be a great momentum builder for the Northend Greenway to use as it gets construction underway.

· A new Social Ride on the 2nd and 4th Friday’s of each month.  Ride is 3-5 miles and around town.   


· The meeting was adjourned at 19:00.
